Communities, Economy and Transport County Hall

Rupert Clubb

BEng(Hons) CEng MICE

Director

St Anne's Crescent Lewes

East Sussex BN7 1UE

Fax: 01273 479536

Tel: 0345 60 80 190 www.eastsussex.gov.uk



Etchingham Parish Council Parish Office Parsonage Croft Etchingham East Sussex **TN19 7BY** 

19<sup>th</sup> November 2020

Dear Parish Clerk.

## Relocation of 'Church Lane' Westbound Bus Stop

East Sussex County Council is proposing to relocate the 'Church Lane' westbound bus stop approximately 35m east.

Why are we doing this?

The present location of the bus stop is within a controlled parking zone where parked vehicles often prevent the bus from pulling off the road into the safety of the layby. Relocating to the boundary line between The River House & De Etchingham House on the section of existing double yellow lines will help reduce accident risk and provide bus drivers with a clear stretch of road on which to stop.

The photograph below is marked with a red arrow highlighting the present location of the bus stop. The proposed location is 35m east, marked with a red flag.



The photograph below is marked with a red arrow highlighting the proposed relocation from the Wealden Cake Company shop to the boundary line between The River House & De Etchingham House.



The bus stop pole would be tubular steel finished in black, approximately 2.4m at its highest point.

I would be grateful for your comments please by phone or in writing no later than 18<sup>th</sup> December 2020.

If you do not have any comments, there is no need to respond.

Yours sincerely,

**Dave Smith** 

Public Transport Officer

T: 01273 335075 / 335080

E: public-transport.pts@eastsussex.gov.uk